
 
 MEMORANDUM 

 

 
 

To: Metrolinx Board of Directors 

From: Stephanie Davies 
Chief Capital Officer (GO & UP) 

Date: November 30, 2023 

Re: Capital Projects Group (GO & UP) Quarterly Report 

This report addresses activity and performance data for capital projects overseen by CPG (GO & 
UP) from Q2 of FY 2023-24 (July 1 to September 30, 2023), while incorporating ensuing 
developments where appropriate. 

Project Updates 

• The contract for the construction of a pedestrian tunnel connecting the Bloor GO/UP Station 
and the TTC’s Dundas West Station was awarded in August. Once complete, the Bloor-TTC 
connection will shorten travel times between these currently separate facilities with a safe, 
weather-protected link. The Bloor-TTC Connection will encourage travellers to choose to 
combine GO Transit or UP Express trips with TTC subway, streetcar, or bus services, and 
support the growth of a more interconnected regional rapid transit network. Construction at 
and around Bloor GO/UP Station continued this quarter on a related project to add a fourth 
platform face and fourth track, along with a new eastern entrance for the combined Bloor-
Dundas West station complex located at the foot of Randolph Avenue. 

• In July, the design contract for the Oakville Existing Stations Renovation (ESR) project was 
awarded. This is one of six ESR projects preparing for construction, with each project 
planned to deliver infrastructure upgrades at one to five station sites on the current GO 
network. These upgrades will improve multi-modal station access, customer experience, 
safety, and accessibility to support growth in customer demand resulting from the GO 
Expansion program. Work at Oakville Station includes platform and parking lot upgrades, 
tunnel improvements, and interior upgrades to the station building. 

• To enable two-way, all-day service on the outer portions of the Kitchener line, improvements 
are being made along the railway corridor and to some existing stations on the line. In 
Guelph, installation of the steel structure for the new south platform canopy was completed 
in August. Work on the new train platform will be completed in 2024. Additional GO service 
will be introduced incrementally as construction advances on this and other projects, and as 
key segments of work are completed.  

• In August, construction began at Aurora GO Station. The slate of improvements includes a 
second platform to the west, pedestrian tunnels, a newly constructed passenger pick-
up/drop-off area, and a new exit at Berczy Street. This new exit will improve passenger 
access and traffic flow. These improvements support the future implementation of frequent 
two-way service between Aurora and Union Station.  




